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PRESS RELEASE 
 

 
 On Tuesday June 4th, 2024 at 4:30pm, the Claremont Fire Department was dispatched to 

the area of Maynard Street and Spring Street for an outside smoke investigation. Brush 1 arrived 

on scene at 4:34pm, and located a small brush fire burning up a hill. Personnel quickly 

extinguished the fire and the incident was called under control at 4:37pm. The fire is considered 

suspicious in nature and is being investigated by the Claremont Fire and Police Departments with 

the assistance of New Hampshire Division of Forests and Lands.  

 

Anyone with information regarding this incident should contact Lt. William Hardy, Jr. at the 

Claremont Fire Department at (603) 542-5156. 

 

 

Lt. William Hardy, Jr. 


